MINUTES OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING - December 3, 1990

Present:. W. Neal, T. Carper, V. Pendexter

- 1. Abatement for CMP signed.
- 2. Linda Hill Chris Birchfield: notify Chris of Maine Municipal Assoc. according to Joe Wathen, the Assessors do not have the right to waive interest charges that have been voted for at the Annual Town Meeting, so that is the rule to be followed. Chris does have the option of letting the liens expire and then try to work out a deal with the Town for a flat sum and a Quit-Claim deed then be issued once taxes are paid to date. 1988 lien does not expire until 2/15/91. MOTION MADE AND SECONDED TO GO ALONG WITH MMA. VOTE 3-0.
- 3. George Carroll: check to see if abatements were made. If new bills haven't been issued they should be done.
- 4. Thanks to the Selectmen for taking care of Circle Drive received from Rodney Robbins.
- 5. Norman Watson: Arrived at meeting, would like to know whey taxes doubled this year. Vinal will meet with Norman tomorrow.
- 6. Mike Cox: Quote from Mike in regard to Town Hall Doors. \$1,150.00 and also possible additional \$25 \$100 for threshold work. MOTION MADE AND SECONDED TO ACCEPT MR. MOC'S BID. VOTE 3-0.
- 7. Salt Shed: Selectmen will look into this for next meeting. 12/19/90
- 8. Due to the Holidays, the next meeting after 12/19 will be held on 1/7/90. Notice to be in shopping guide.

Respectfully submitted,

Juan R. Bettencourt

Joan L. Bettencourt, Secretary